



FLYING BEYOND LIMITS IN LEARNING

END OF TERM II EXAMINATIONS 2025

CLASS : P.6
SUBJECT : ENGLISH

Name: _____ Stream: _____

Campus: _____

Time allowed: 2 hours 15 minutes.

READ RHE FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS CAREFULLY:

1. This paper has two sections: **A** and **B**.
2. Section **A**, sub - section **I** has 30 questions (**30 marks**) Sub - section **II** has 20 questions (**20 marks**).
3. Section **B** has 5 questions (**50 Marks**).
4. Attempt **all** questions in both sections. All answers to both sections **A** and **B** must be written in the spaces provided.
5. All answers must be written in blue or black ball point pens or **ink**. Only diagrams and graph work must be done in **pencil**.
6. Unnecessary **alteration** of work will lead to loss of marks.
7. Any **handwriting** that cannot be easily read may lead to loss of marks.
8. Do not fill anything in the boxes indicated:

"FOR EXAMINER'S USE ONLY"

For Examiner's Use Only;

PAGES	MARKS	INITIALS
Page 1		
Page 2		
Page 3		
Page 4		
Page 5		
Page 6		
Page 7		
Page 8		
Total		

Please turn over

SECTION A: 50 MARKS

Sub-section I

In each of the questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with a suitable word.

1. Our new house is situated _____ this busy road.
2. My mother wanted to know _____ much a litre of milk costs.
3. The brother went in the internet café in _____ to surf for the right information.
4. The carpenter forgot to put his _____ of pliers in his toolbox.
5. The boy was so _____ that he could not touch the top of the table.

In questions 6 to 15, use the correct form of the given word in the brackets to complete the sentence.

6. The visitor travelled _____ by modern coast coach from kaypala to Nairobi. (comfortable)
7. The floor speaker _____ through the chair person if it was in order for the principal speaker to use a business word. (inquire)
8. Every letter that I wrote to my penpals had _____ own envelop. (it)
9. Malevu appeared _____ before the majistrate in court to answer the allged charges. (one)
10. The _____ narrowly escaped the accident when a speeding car overtook him. (cycle)
11. There is no _____ of the money that is not kept in banks. (safe)
12. Having _____ the furniture well, the carpenter sold it expensively. (glue)
13. That heavy truck used in road construction is being driven by a _____ (china)
14. Most of the mechanics of vehicles in rural areas do not have good _____. (toolbox)
15. He _____ the letter before he took it to the post office to post it. (envelope)

In questions 16 and 17, rearrange the given words in alphabetical order.

16. Father, cousin, nephew, niece

17. Stresi, spread, store, space

In questions 18 and 19, give the plural form of the given words.

18. cloth _____

19. cheque _____

In questions 20 and 21, use each of the given words in a sentence to show that you know the difference in their meaning.

20. sew _____

21. saw _____

In questions 22 to 24, write the full form of the give abbreviations.

22. Vet _____

23. won't _____

24. ATM _____

In questions 25 to 26, rewrite the sentence giving word for the underlined group of words.

25. The object that the little girl drew was in the shape of a rectangle.

26. The baker did not have enough sugar, baking flour, eggs, glucose to make a delicious cake.

In questions 27 to 28, rewrite the sentence giving the opposite of the underlined words.

27. We did not spend long on the way since the traffic along the road was heavy.

28. I have taken almost a year without any visit to my niece in Kayunga.

In each of the questions 29 and 30, rearrange these words to form a meaningful sentence.

29. the forgot cheque He home at withdraw to money.

30. has whom he with internet entered the café?

Sub – section II

In questions 31to 50 rewrite each sentences as instructed in the brackets.

31. The proposition side present many points of information but it did not win the debate.
(Rewrite as one sentence and using:even though.....)

32. Kanatono went and banked her money immediately she received it from her employer. (Rewrite the sentence using:.....as soon as.....)

33. Hellen borrowed some money from the bank to buy food for her animals.
(Rewrite the sentence beginning: The bank.....)

34. Kakombe did not deposit any money into the bank. He did not also withdraw any money. *(Rewrite as one sentence using:neither.....nor.....)*
-
35. It was not necessary for the farmer to use that dangerous drug on animals. *(Rewrite the sentence using:needn't.....)*
-
36. "Why are accidents very common these days?" Serebe asked. *(Rewrite as a sentence beginning: Serebe asked.....)*
-
37. He bought a smart phone so as to access the internet service clearly. *(Rewrite the sentence using:in order.....)*
-
38. I took my miniskirt to the seamstress for mending. Her sewing machine is not working well. *(Rewrite the sentence using:but.....)*
-
39. They use a sandpaper to smooth the wood. *(Rewrite the sentence using:used for.....)*
-
40. Most people from Tanzania speak Kiswahili. *(Rewrite the sentence beginning: Kiswahili)*
-
41. He drove the car recklessly and caused a fatal accident along the road. *(Rewrite the sentence using:because.....)*
-
42. My brother enjoyed baking more than carpentry. *(Rewrite the sentence using:rather than.....)*
-
43. There are very many strangers in the area. The security officers can't ably keep peace. *(Rewrite as one sentence using:so.....that)*
-
44. Kabuladda is a very handsome man. He is also a tall man. *(rewrite as one sentence using:both.....)*
-
45. The internet is very much congested now. We shall not access information easily. *(Rewrite as one sentence using:too.....to.....)*
-
46. The carpenter uses a hammer in his workshop. He also uses a saw. *(Rewrite as one sentence beginning: Besides.....)*
-

47. I am not from France and I will not speak French.
(Rewrite the sentence using:)
-
48. Every road user needs to be very careful while on the road.
(Rewrite the sentence using:.....must.....)
-
49. Alex does not like animal keeping the way he likes baking.
(Rewrite the sentence using:.....prefer.....)
-
50. He will use a telephone to send message. He will use a telegram to send message.
(Rewrite as one sentences using:.....either.....or.....)
-

SECTION B

51. **Read the passage below carefully, and then answer the questions that follow, in full sentences.**

Every Friday at Bubuulo Preparatory School Mbale a debate for upper primary classes is held in the school main hall. Three classes i.e. P.5, P.6 and P.7 take part. Almost every teacher witness the debate.

As usual at exactly 2:00pm, the timekeeper sounded the ball to get in for the debate. The master in charge of English language Mr. Ikebere Vincent calmly addressed us in the main hall. He read to us the motion again and made it clear to both the propers and opposers. Following the motion “GIRLS SHOULD BE EDUCATED MORE THAN BOYS,” everyone was eagerly waiting for the bell to go. In ten minutes time, the Mr.Ikebere Vincet declared the debate and handed over the authority to Hon. Afaayo Benard, a P.6 pupil to take charge.

Having assumed power, the chair person invited the debate officials to take up their seats. These included the secretary, Hon Neoreko Peter P.7, the timekeeper, Hon Kwagal Rebecca P.5 and the Principal speakers from both sides. In less than fire minutes the officials got ready for the debate.

The debate commenced with the National Anthem followed by the school anthem led by headmonitor Bolingo Janet in Primary five. Each participant Presented hos or her views in support the girls or against (the boys) the motion. It was hot and interesting debate as each side to win and the secretary was seen at work recording their views. Following the analysis presented, the girls won the debate.

QUESTIONS

a) At which school was the debate?

b) Which part of the primary school held the debate?

c) How often is a debate held in this school?

d) At what time was the debate rang for the debate?

e) Write down the motion of the debate.

f) Why do you think Mr. Ikebere Vincent briefed the pupils before they started to debate?

g) Who was the chair person of the debate?

h) How useful was Hon.Nsereko Peter of Primary seven in the debate?

i) Which important event officially opened the debate?

j) Who won the debate?

52. The sentences below are in wrong order. Rearrange them correctly to form a meaningful story.

a) And she promised to get me a bottle of juice the following day.

b) Mother happily welcomed me with the food items at home.

c) The seller gave me a change of four thousand shillings.

d) She thanked me for having bargained well with the sellers.

e) These were to be added to the food we bought a day before.

f) I received the change, put it in my pocket and gave it to my mother.

g) The additional food cost me six thousand shillings after serous bargaining.

h) It was on Saturday evening went mother sent me to the nearby market to buy food.

i) And told me to buy a kilograme of rice, some greens, tomatoes and some onions.

j) And she promised to get me a bottle of juice the following day.

[illegible]

53. Read the poem below carefully and then answer the questions that follow in full sentences.

LETTERS

My family, the distinguished
The sources of my joy and courage
My beloved father, mother, brothers and sisters,
All giving me company and survival,
Without you, the father and mother
I wouldn't be alive.

My father, the beloved
Taking care of me in sickness,
Educating me to the fullest,
Now in my primary six I am
But all because of you,
My elder brothers and sisters

Your support I appreciate
Washing my uniforms everyday
I am proud of my last position.

My family, the blessed
The living lord will reward you
For the care and support given
I only pray for you
Be blessed, He is with you.

Kalema Ahinad



Questions

- Why does the write distinguished his family?
- How many categories of relatives are mentioned?
- How important are the father and mother in stanza one to the writer?
- When do the family members take care of the writer?
- In which class is the writer?
- How do the sister and brothers help the writer?
- What family position is the writer?
- According to the poem, who will pay back to the family members?
- Write another word or group of words to mean appreciate as underlined.
- Who wrote the poem?

54. The table below shows the different road accident victims in Uganda. Study it carefully and then in full sentences, answer the questions that follow.

Date	Road/Route	Registered deaths	Registered injuries	Possible causes
2/02/2018	Jinja –Kampala	25	69	-Reckless driving
5/02/2018	Kampala-Maska	52	105	
6/02/2018	Masaka-Mbara	9	11	-Speeding
7/02/2018	Kampala-Gulu	3	27	
9/02/2018	Kampala-Hoima	11	15	-Overloading
11/02/2018	Jinja–Kamuli	6	10	- Illiteracy of Road users especially the taxi drivers.
13/02/2018	Jinja–Iganga	10	16	
14/02/2018	Kampala-Mubende	6	12	
17/02/2018	Kampala-Entebbe	17	25	
19/02/2018	Masaka-Rakai	24	19	
25/02/2018	Kampala-Gayaza	18	12	
		181	321	

Questions

a) What does the table above show?

b) In which month were the road accidents registered?

c) How many road accidents were in the month?

d) Which road registered the highest number of accident victims?

e) How many deaths were registered in the month of February?

f) Why do you think Kampala Masaka registered?

g) Who causes accidents as a result of failure to road signs?

h) Which road users practice reckless driving?

i) By how many are the deaths along Kampala Masaka Road?

j) Which special force is responsible for controlling road accidents in Uganda?

55. Read the dialogue below and fill in Peter's response.

Jackson : Good morning, Peter.

Peter : _____

Jackson : I am happy to receive you this morning in my office.

Peter : _____

Jackson : Before we go any further, I would like to know you the more. We have met several times but you are not clear to me. Following your English, you seem not to be a Ugandan. Are you one of us?

Peter : _____

Jackson : Oh! Okay, you are a Tanzania For how long have you been in Uganda?

Peter : _____

Jackson : That is very good if you have made a year in Uganda. Have you learnt some Luganda here?

Peter : _____

Jackson : It is interesting if you are attending English language course in the evening. Why is English disturbing you Tanzania.

Peter : _____

Jackson : So It was the Nyerere system of government that made you all speak Kiswahili with less English. How have you found our Uganda?

Peter : _____

Jackson : If it is nice with favourable weather, why don't you stay here and do your business.

Jackson : Thank you for welcoming the idea and looking forward to working with you.

Peter : _____